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New York City VA Hospital Safer

The President signed into law PL 108-422 on November 30, 2004. Among many   changes sec.414 is particularly important to New York veterans. The law imposes restrictions of the power of the Secretary of Veterans Affairs to close or change the mission of specific VA medical facilities including the VA Medical Center in New York City. The CARES commission and the former VA Secretary Principi had targeted the 23rd St VA Medical facility for  closing but  backed off after veterans protest. A study is still under way to  find ways to close or restructure the facility. Before the facility can be closed or the mission changed the new VA Secretary will have to report to the House and Senate veterans Committees.

A CHANGE IN BVA Regional SERVICE OFFICERS

On November 1 Robie MacLaughlin replaced Stephen Matthews as the Region 1 Field Service Officer. We wish him Good Luck with his new job. Robie can be reached at; Blinded Veterans Association, JFK Bldg  --  Room 1500D, Boston MA 02203. His direct phone number is (617) 303-5691 or you can leave him a voice mail at National BVA which is( 800) 669-7079.

We also wish Stephen Matthews Good Luck in his new 2 positions. Steve is now the new BVA National Director of the Field Service Program & Region 2 Field Service Officer. (Wonder if he will become a Baltimore fan now.)

COLA FOR THE NEW YORK STATE BLIND ANNUITY

On April 1, the start of the new State fiscal year, a COLA (cost of living adjustment) will take effect for the Blind Veterans Annuity. It will follow the Federal COLA rate which was 2.7% last December1. This will increase the check for the veterans blind annuity every month by $2.25.

Travel Agent Makes Access a Priority

Anyone who travels with a disability knows how much time and expense can go into planning a fully accessible vacation. Not surprisingly, many travel agents have overlooked this fast grow​ing market, leaving travelers to rely on word of mouth, the Internet or their own research ef​forts by phone and e-mail. As a result, those who are less re​sourceful may simply be staying home and giving up on their dreams of touring the West, tak​ing a cruise or enjoying a side-walk cafe in Paris.

There is a knowledgeable and experienced travel agency on Long Island that is ready to as​sist clients with disabilities. East Norwich Travel, owned by Willette Cohen, has been in busi​ness for 15 years and has special​ized in accessible travel for the last five years. Although most cli​ents prefer to book by phone, the agency, located on Route 106 in Oyster Bay, is wheelchair acces​sible with adapted parking in front. Those who like to do business face to face, can certainly stop by.

Cohen and her three employ​ees have planned travel for people with a variety of disabilities in​cluding blindness, deafness, mo​bility impairments and chronic ill​nesses. Whether traveling with a guide dog, a scooter or wheelchair, the staff knows how to minimize the hassles of air travel and make sure clients get the hotel accom​modations they need. New clients are asked to fill in a detailed ques​tionnaire that spells out their spe​cific requirements, such as a roll-in shower, Hoyer lift or visual alerting devices. Armed with this information, the agents can then find the most suitable tours, des​tinations, cruise ships, hotels and resorts.

In addition to planning inde​pendent travel for singles, couples and families, East Norwich Travel can help their clients find signifi​cant savings through group cruises or tours. As a member of SATH and ASTA, the agency net-works with specialized tour operators who offer accessible holidays abroad to exotic destinations such as China and Egypt. On the other hand, if your group, club or orga​nization wants to offer its own ac​cessible bus tour or cruise, the agency will be glad to take on the project. They have organized sev​eral lift-equipped bus tours on the East Coast as well as accessible group cruises.

For information contact East Norwich Travel, at 800 327-8682.

NAME CHANGES

(while President of the NYRG I wrote letters supporting the following changes. The Editor) 

BRONX VAMC RENAMED:

The President signed into law SEC. 422 which renamed the Bronx VAMC to the James J. Peters Department of Veterans Affairs Medical Center. The legislation was introduced by Senator Hillary Clinton and Congressmen Jose Serrano.

James J. Peters, who died in September of 2002, was the Executive Director of the Eastern Paralyzed Veterans Association (now United Spinal) for 31 years. He was a driving force behind the creation of the VA's unparalleled Spinal Cord Injury (SCI) programs and the Bronx VAMC is now the premier center for spinal cord injured veterans, in large part to Mr. Peter's efforts.  

SUNNYSIDE VA CLINIC RENAMED: 

The President signed into law SEC. 425 which renamed the VA Clinic in Sunnyside Queens (41-03 Queens Blvd) to the Thomas P. Noonan Jr. Department of Veterans Affairs Outpatient Clinic. The legislation was spearheaded by Congressman Joe Crowley and Senator Hillary Clinton.

Noonan enlisted in the Marine Corps Reserve on December 26, 1967 and was subsequently discharged to enlist in the regular Marine Corps on January 31, 1968. He was later promoted to Lance Corporal. On February 5, 1969, while in Quang Tri Province in Vietnam, Noonan left a position of relative safety to save the lives of four members of his squadron who had been injured by Viet Cong. As he attempted to drag the most seriously wounded soldier to safety, he was hit by enemy fire, but he persisted in trying to save his buddy and was then mortally wounded. For these heroic actions, he posthumously received the Congressional Medal of Honor.

VA ENDS LASER SURGERY BY OPTOMETRISTS:

The VA has ended a five-month old policy that permitted optometrists to perform laser eye surgery at its health care facilities under the supervision of ophthalmologists. Secretary Principi made the decision to end laser eye surgery as a VA panel with representatives from both sides could not come up with an implementation plan agreeable to both specialties. Traditionally, ophthalmologists perform eye surgery while optometrists conduct visual examinations.

TESTING BEING DONE

Scientists at the Laboratory of Human Chronobiology of Weill-Cornell Medical College are seeking participants for a research study to investigate human biological rhythms, par​ticularly those of individuals who are blind.

Participation in the research, which pays $100 per day, requires the individual to live by themselves in a studio apart​ment within the laboratory for about three weeks.

For information call Scott Campbell, 914 997-5924.

NEW VA SECRETARY NOMINATED

On December 9th, President Bush named Jim Nicholson, a former Republican National Committee chairman who has served as U.S. ambassador to the Vatican for the past three years, to lead the Department of Veterans Affairs.

He will succeed Anthony J. Principi, who earlier this year openly criticized the administration's budget proposal for his department. Principi, who subsequently fell into line and defended the president's budget, submitted his resignation to Bush on Nov. 16.

Nicholson will face the same problems dealing with Congress that Principi experienced. Lawmakers in both parties have resisted White House efforts to rein in fast-growing spending on veterans' health care and to shift some of the costs to veterans themselves.

In announcing the choice of Nicholson, Bush called Principi "an outstanding executive" and credited him with making "many improvements in VA services."

Nicholson is a West Point graduate who served eight years as an Army Ranger and paratrooper, then 22 years in the Army Reserve, retiring with the rank of full colonel. He was awarded a Bronze star for his service in Vietnam.

ELEVENTH ANNUAL TEE TOURNAMENT

It was held the week of September 6 and only one participant from New York, Jim Skuggevik, attended this year. I had to bow out, after attending for seven consecutive years, because of a broken foot. Next year the tournament is tentatively scheduled for the week of September 12th. Applications are normally mailed out by mid April. 

It is open to all blind/visually impaired veterans, from competition to someone who never played before. Everyone plays with fellow veterans in their own level.

Why not ask your VIST Coordinator to call the Iowa City VAMC now and request an application be mailed to you when they come out.

Remember, upon returning home from a National Event you can write a letter to the New York Regional Group Office for a $150 reimbursement. 

GOD BLESS AMERICA! 

